
NAQCC FLORIDA CHAPTER MEMBER NEWS:  February 2018 

 

On Friday, February 16, 2018 the Florida Chapter of NAQCC returned to a local park 
favorite for our monthly adventure.  WŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻǳǊ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ άhǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪέ at 
Gemini Springs Park.  The 210-acre Gemini Springs was purchased in 1994 through the 
combined efforts of Volusia County, the Trust for Public Lands, the St. Johns River 
Water Management District and the Florida Communities Trust. Approximately 6.5 
million gallons of sparkling fresh water bubble up from the two springs each day.  
Gemini Springs is between the town of Enterprise, which was a busy center of 
commerce and government in the early days of the Florida frontier, and the city of 
DeBary. The land passed through several hands before it was purchased by its last 
private owners, Saundra and Charles Gray, in 1969.  
 
Farming operations at Gemini Springs in the 1800s included timber, citrus and tapping 
longleaf pine trees for turpentine. John H. Padgett, who bought the land around the 
turn of the century, is believed to have built the two story farmhouse and barn we see 
today. The Padgett family raised cattle and grew sugar cane, operating a cane press 
and selling sugar juice to passengers on the trains as they passed by on the railroad to 
Enterprise.  
 



The Gray family gave Gemini Springs its name and raised prize-winning Santa Gertrudis 
cattle on the property. Under their ownership, the earthen dam and reservoir were 
built, along with the arched bridges, the stone barbeque building and the Spring 
House.  
 
Most of us arrived between 9:00 -9:30 am (EST local). We quickly set up the equipment 
in the άǊŜŀǎƻƴŀōƭŜέ conditions - it was 66 degrees on arrival with a very light breeze.  
By 9:45 am we had 3 stations on the air!  (WB4OMM, K3RLL, and AA4W). Surprisingy, 
while propagation is still poor we all made some great Qs!!   
 

This trip we had a total of 5 members/operators in our group to include:  Steve 
WB4OMM #5913; Nikki KM4SBQ #8749; Don K3RLL 1905; John KD4JS #8019; and Rick 
AA4W #1628. Thanks to John KD4JS for taking most of the pics again! 
 
 
 

Steve WB4OMM #5913 
 

Elecraft KX-3, Viborplex 
Code Warrior Jr paddle, 
5W to a 53-foot End Fed 
Wire Antenna near the 
ǿŀǘŜǊΩǎ ŜŘƎŜΦ   
 

30M ς KC9TYA-Mark 
#8671 in IN; KG5HCF- 
Dave #7880 in AR; 
40M ς AB4QL-Barry #777 
in AL; W8BUD- Bud #1243 
in MI; WX4RM- Ron #4597 
in NC; AD4S- John #4701 
in GA; and non-member 
K4JAZ- Dave in AL. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Don K3RLL #1905 
DonΩǎ KX3 @ 5w to 20' 
Crappie Pole supporting a 
3-band jumper inverted 
Vee ς and he used a 1945 
Vibroplex Lightning 
Bug S/N: 143018!!  
 

40M: KC9TYA, 
MARK TN #8671; 
KD3CA DON PA #6602; 
AD4S JOHN GA #4701; 
WA2JSG CURT NJ #3457; 
KG4MTN MIKE TN #0397; 
KB1M; WALT NH #8058; 
and 30M - K1MB 
LARRY TN #3654 

 
 
 
Rick AA4W #1628 
 
Rick used his Elecraft K-1 to 
a 31-foot vertical antenna ς 
and counterpoise.  
 
He snagged one member, 
KB1M Walt #8048; and got 
G3UBS Tom in UK; 
UY5ZZ Vlad in Ukraine; 
and WA1WCC Walt in MA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



More Pics! 
 

 
 
 
 
5ƻƴΩǎ {ŜǘǳǇ ς ƭƻƻƪƛǘΩ ǘƘŀǘ ƻƭŘ ōǳƎΗ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                               5ƻƴΩǎ Vertical Antenna 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Firefighter Memorial (New ς not here 
on our last trip). 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Steve and Nikki working the 
airwaves 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Rick dutifully making those FB DX contacts!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
¸ŜǎΧΦΦŀƭƳƻǎǘ ŀ ǎƳƛƭŜΗ 
 
 


